

**TOWN OF LAKEVILLE**  
**Select Board Meeting Minutes**  
**April 9, 2024 – 5:30 PM**

**Lakeville Senior Center**  
**1 Dear Crossing, Lakeville, MA**

On April 9, 2024 the Select Board held a meeting at 5:30 PM at the Lakeville Senior Center. The meeting was called to order at 5:35 PM by Chair Carboni. Members present were Lorraine Carboni; Evagelia Fabian; Brian Day; Maureen Candito and Brynna Donahue. Also present were Interim Town Administrator Robert Nunes and Tracie Craig-McGee, Executive Assistant to the Select Board and Town Administrator. LakeCAM was recording the meeting for broadcast.

**Select Board announcements**

Chair Carboni read the announcements. She thanked Jennifer Jones and Theresa Mirra for stepping up during a meeting where there were a large amount of people and they set up a TV for the overflow to try to accommodate the crowd. She also announced that the Freetown-Lakeville Regional School District will soon be conducting a survey soon on the schools. Member Fabian noted that the Library put together a nice eclipse program and the Senior Center did something for the seniors also.

**Town Administrator announcements**

Mr. Nunes said there was a meeting with MassDOT regarding the Route 79 project. It is a \$20 million project. Approximately 2.5 miles long, funded by Lakeville, State and Federal monies. The Federal funding covers 80%; the State funding 20% and design and land taking costs are being paid for by the Town. There are 87 property owners where land takings are involved and they will receive a visit from a someone hired by MassDOT during July and August. Work will start in the spring of 2026 and it is a 3 to 5-year project. They are in the process of hiring an appraisal company as well.

**Discuss and possible vote to assign Plymouth County American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Certifier and Filer**

Mr. Nunes said Plymouth County has given the go ahead to expend the remaining ARPA funding balance. Before we submit the list, we need to assign a Plymouth County ARPA Certifier and Filer. He will be the certifier and the Town Accountant will be the filer.

Upon a motion made by Member Candito and seconded by Member Fabian, it was:

VOTED: That the Town Administrator is authorized to approve, finalize, and submit on behalf of the Town any such ARPA Grant applications and to make all representations and certifications required to be made on behalf of the Town to complete each such application, with such approval, representations, and certifications to be evidenced by the signature of the Town Administrator on such application; and if any such ARPA grant is awarded, the Town Administrator shall be the recipient of such grant on behalf of the Town and that the Town Accountant is authorized to prepare and enter information into the Plymouth County American Rescue Plan portal in support of one

or more applications to Plymouth County for grants (“ARPA Grants”) to be funded from a grant received by Plymouth County under the American Rescue Plan Act. Unanimous in favor.

### **Update and possible vote on Capital Project Requests for American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funding**

Mr. Nunes said there is a balance of \$818,384 for ARPA and a number of projects that we can move forward with. The Treasury has a list of projects that the money can be spent on. He would like to have the Capital Expenditures Committee (CEC) meet and discuss the capital budget so they can vote on this. The Board can vote on the projects you would like to see go forward. The last time the Board voted on the ARPA projects, CEC did not vote on them. Member Candito said CEC moved one thing onto the ARPA list. Member Fabian said the food pantry at the Council on Aging came off of the capital plan and went to ARPA. Mr. Nunes said there are some earmarks and grants that the Council on Aging has to contribute to that project. Member Day said he would not mind CEC’s input before taking a final vote. Chair Carboni said Plymouth County needs the vote by the end of the month.

Member Day said a lot of these amounts are To Be Determined (TBD). Have we gotten any estimates? Mr. Nunes said the Fire Chief had received quotes for his item. The irrigation well amounts came from the Department of Public Works (DPW) Director, as well as, the DPW items. The Town Hall roof repairs came from the Facilities Manager and the food pantry estimate came from the Facilities Manager and Building Commissioner. Member Day said TBD makes him nervous. He asked if the SCBA Equipment is a want or need; is it critical and what is the return. Can the prefab building be integrated into the Fire Station; can multiple Towns use it and chip in on it. Under the Park Department, is the skate park a real number? Member Candito asked if we are shy on the number; is there a statute that says we have to pay for it in total or can we use other funds. Mr. Nunes said we can use other funds. If there are remaining ARPA funds, we can use them, if not another source. The pavilion will be going out to bid again and most likely be higher than \$39,000. There will be \$10,000 from ARPA; \$10,000 from the Arts Council and \$10,000 from the Library Friends. We will have to use ARPA funds to offset the increase. Member Fabian said the sound system is new. Mr. Nunes said he is not sure if the \$83,700 includes the restroom and septic system. Member Day said in regards to Clear Pond, we have been asking for a master plan, but have not seen it. We have the playground and basketball courts there. Does \$45,000 include demolition and removal; same thing for John Paun Park playground. Mr. Nunes said they may be under estimated based on other projects. They have spoken to DPW about removing the existing playground.

Chair Carboni asked if we allocate funds and it is not enough and we can’t find additional funds to support the project, how would we go back and reallocate it for something else. Mr. Nunes said we would go to Town meeting to supplement. Member Fabian said at the Capital Expenditures Committee (CEC) meeting, she indicated that she is okay trying to put more money into the skatepark and maybe something at John Paun Park. Clear Pond Park is a tough one because it is open only eight (8) weeks a year. Otherwise it is locked and she doesn’t want to get in a situation of putting a playground in there that cannot be used 10 months of the year. Member Candito said having equipment that people can’t use as it is locked behind a fence could cause strife. Member Candito said maybe we should look at things that we agree on and move forward on. There are a lot of remaining questions. Member Fabian said regarding the irrigation wells, it is expensive to pay

for Taunton water. We may want to push them forward. Mr. Nunes said we could submit for Federal ARPA funds for those. Member Day said the project being requested for the north fields for the Park Commission should be on the regular Capital Expenditures Plan. Projects he would have liked to see for the Parks were ADA improvements for beach water access; refresh sand; improve fence sight lines from the parking lot; parking lot grading and grading at Ted Williams Camp/Loon Pond Lodge; three (3) wall handball courts; regrade and seed soccer fields; signage in the park. Under DPW he would like to have the BUD material removal expedited and extend water line to the north field. Do the Police need an ATV for community policing for places like Betty's Neck? Other things would be security camera for the park; ADA projects for Town buildings and Select Board agenda software. Member Candito asked about the \$15,000 for water/electricity for the North Fields. Member Day said if a well serves more than 25 people, it is a public water supply. Chair Carboni said she wants to hear from the CEC.

A motion was made by Member Candito and seconded by Member Fabian to recommend approval of the following ARPA Capital Projects: the food pantry addition for the Council on Aging at \$250,000; Town Hall roof repairs at \$10,000; trailer for Fire Department at \$9,800 and \$60,250 for crack sealing.

*Discussion:* Mr. Nunes said the Fire Chief is here for other agenda items so he doesn't want other Departments to think he was invited for this discussion. Chief O'Brien said the SCBA fill station broke down a few months ago and we were filling bottles in Berkley and Raynham. It cost \$7,000 to repair this year. The intent is to transfer this to a new Fire Station if it comes to be. Member Candito asked if it was movable. Chief O'Brien said yes; it will cost about \$5,000 to move it and is included in the price. Member Fabian said we are going to need one for the new station and this one is on its last leg. Chair Carboni wanted to include the SCBA system. Member Fabian said the CEC was pretty sure we needed to do these items, including the SCBA system. Chair Carboni said the total with the SCBA system is \$430,217; would this be direct funding. Mr. Nunes said the irrigation wells would be; the remainder would be through Plymouth County. Chair Carboni said that still leaves us with a bit over \$400,000.

The previous motion was amended to include the SCBA Fill Station for the Fire Department at \$100,167. The vote was four (4) in favor and one nay (Member Day).

A motion was made by Member Fabian and seconded by Member Day to fund the irrigation well at the Library and the irrigation well at the Police Station from the Direct Funding.

*Discussion:* Chair Carboni said that would be \$60,000. Member Candito said being hooked up to Taunton Water is more expensive, and there would be a 7-year recovery for the money and reduce our operation budget.

The vote on the previous motion for the irrigation wells was unanimous in favor.

Chair Carboni asked to place this back on the agenda for April 22<sup>nd</sup>.

Member Candito said we need to go back to the Department Heads and ask for clarification on remaining items and perhaps include Member Day's questions. Mr. Nunes said he will reach out to the Department Heads. Chair Carboni asked to have the summary sheet updated as well.

**Discuss and possible vote to approve Select Board Meeting Minutes of March 11, 2024 and March 25, 2024**

Upon a motion made by Member Day and seconded by Member Fabian, it was:

VOTED: To approve the Select Board Meeting Minutes of March 11, 2024 as amended.  
Three (3) in favor (Members Day and Fabian and Chair Carboni) and two (2) abstentions (Members Candito and Donahue).

Upon a motion made by Member Day and seconded by Member Fabian, it was:

VOTED: To approve the Select Board Meeting Minutes of March 25, 2024 as amended.  
Three (3) in favor (Members Day and Fabian and Chair Carboni) and two (2) abstentions (Members Candito and Donahue).

**Discuss and possible vote to appoint David Frates as Animal Control Officer and Constable and Lisa Podielsky, Darcy Lee, Ronnie Frates and Kathy Seeley as Assistant Animal Control Officers**

Chair Carboni said the Animal Control appointments were up for renewal.

Upon a motion made by Member Candito and seconded by Member Fabian, it was:

VOTED: To appoint David Frates as Animal Control Officer/Constable and Darcy Lee; Ronnie Frates; Lisa Podielsky; and Kathy Seeley as Assistant Animal Control Officers with all terms to expire April 30, 2025.  
Unanimous in favor.

**Discuss and possible vote to reappoint Wilford Corey as Veterans' Agent and Graves Officer**

Chair Carboni said it was time to renew the Veterans' Agent and Graves Officer appointment.

Upon a motion made by Member Day and seconded by Member Fabian, it was:

VOTED: To reappoint Wilford Corey as Veterans' and Graves Officer for a term to expire April 30, 2025.  
Unanimous in favor.

**Discuss and possible vote to appoint Patricia Mustacaros as Member of the Council on Aging Board**

Chair Carboni said the Board received a letter from the Council on Aging Board regarding this.

Upon a motion made by Member Candito and seconded by Member Fabian, it was:

VOTED: To appoint Patricia Mustacaros as a member of the Council on Aging Board for a term to expire July 31, 2025.  
Unanimous in favor.

**Discuss and possible vote to appoint Michelle Bouchard to the Conservation Commission as a full member and Brian Anderson as Associate Member**

Chair Carboni read the memo from the Conservation Commission requesting that Michelle Bouchard be appointed as a full member to fill a vacancy and Brian Anderson to be appointed as an Associate Member.

Upon a motion made by Member Candito and seconded by Member Fabian, it was:

VOTED: To appoint Michelle Bouchard to the Conservation Commission as a full member for a term to expire July 31, 2026.

Upon a motion made by Member Candito and seconded by Member Fabian, it was:

VOTED: To appoint Brian Anderson as an Associate Member for a term to expire July 31, 2025.  
Unanimous in favor.

Member Day said in reviewing the volunteer form, he noticed that Economic Development Committee was not on there. Ms. Craig-McGee will review the form to make sure all committees and commissions are there.

**Discuss and possible vote to accept resignation of Mark Knox from Conservation Commission**

Chair Carboni said the Board has received a letter of resignation from Mark Knox from the Conservation Commission. She thanked Mr. Knox for his work on the Conservation Commission. Member Fabian said she was sad to see him leave the Commission and hopes he comes back in some capacity. Member Candito said he has served in many capacities and thanked him for his time. Member Day thanked him for all his work and hoped he comes back in the future.

Upon a motion made by Member Fabian and seconded by Member Candito, it was:

VOTED: To accept the resignation of Mark Knox from the Conservation Commission.  
Unanimous in favor.

## **Revisit and possible vote to approve the Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan**

*Michael O'Brien, Fire Chief, was present for the discussion.* Chair Carboni said this came in front of the Board at our last meeting, and it was decided to bring it back to the five (5) member Board. Member Candito asked if this has been reviewed by Town Counsel. Chief O'Brien said it had not. The source is a template from MEMA and you plug the information in. Member Candito said perhaps we should have a review on anything policy wise. What was the working relationship with the other Town Departments, especially those that have duties assigned to them? Chief O'Brien said the original document provided generated some comments. Everyone named in it got a chance to review it. The only person that had comments were Mr. Sky who said the Town Administrator had very little responsibilities bestowed and wanted the role enhanced. Chair Carboni asked about a list of property addresses that were included in the plan because this will change. Chief O'Brien said the information was called for in the template. We can remove it as we do maintain a right to know list in the Fire Department. Chair Carboni said it should probably say the list is kept at the Fire Department. Member Day asked once the Board approves the plan, does it go to the State. Chief O'Brien said the plan was approved by MEMA, but any revisions have to go back to MEMA. Member Day said not sure if Region 2 needs to have this information. Chief O'Brien said the benefit of this document means that for mutual aid, other Fire Departments know where to look for the information in this plan. Chair Carboni asked are we providing any information that is considered a liability on the Town. Chief O'Brien said that could be answered by Town Counsel. Member Candito said page 19 is her concern. For chief municipal officer it cites the Chair of the Select Board. We would have to give some powers to the Chair. We don't have that position, but on Page 87 it switches to Chief Elected Official. Chief O'Brien said we can modify it, but the Chief Elected Officer in Chapter 4, Section 7 defines what it is and it is the Select Board, but you lean on the Chair. This is a fluid document. We are not adopting a law; it is a plan about the way we should conduct business. We should improve the plan as we go through experiences. We can go back and update it in five (5) years. Member Candito said on page 46 talking about the powers vested it seems a bit of overreach for what we are tasked with. Chief O'Brien said it is built into the template. Member Fabian said Assawompset School should be added under special facilities.

Chief O'Brien said the idea is to break the plan up and have people that are not familiar with the Town in assisting us. Chair Carboni said this is a higher-level document and a generalization that we have a plan in place. Chief O'Brien said having this plan in place allows him to score better on grant applications. Member Fabian said that is why she asked to have flooding added in. Member Day said this is a template document and there is a lot of stuff put on the Chair and that changes the role as we are all supposed to be equal members. It should be the Town Administrator. Chief O'Brien said he added that the Town Administrator would liaison between the executive officer. Member Fabian said can't we just write in Town Administrator. Chief O'Brien said yes. Member Candito said we would need to vote that. Member Donahue asked about the Emergency Manager Director will make sure all equipment is operational; where is that housed. Chief O'Brien said the Police Station has the IT in there and we have radios and Town laptops so there are no hidden expenses. Member Day said in a perfect world, you have a locked rack of gear ready to go. Member Candito said there was a portion that said they could command assets from the Town. We should have a list designated. Chief O'Brien said the Police Station meeting room has conferencing tools in there. Chair Carboni said we voted in the past that we were going to adopt a CEMP. Chief O'Brien asked each member if they could track their revisions on their electronic document and send

it to him and he will meld them and send to Town Counsel and then onto MEMA for approval. Chair Carboni asked if this could come back to the Board with the revisions prior to Town Meeting.

**Discuss and possible vote to request the Board of Assessors formalize a Chapter 61 land status report each year to the Select Board**

*John Olivieri, Jr., Board of Assessors Chairman, was present for the discussion.* Chair Carboni said the Select Board and Town Administrator worked to put together a procedure for when a property that was in Chapter 61 comes out, what happens and how does it pass through the proper decision makers. We had identified that it would be useful to have a status report each year from the Board of Assessors. Mr. Olivieri said the Assessors Consultant has the ability to give you that report. Member Candito asked about the recertification process. Mr. Olivieri said if they want out of Chapter 61, they don't submit their recertification application. Member Candito said it would be good for the report to have a map with parcels and acreage to be included. We could receive that in November of every year. Member Day said in addition, it would be useful to create a Chapter 61 layer on GIS. When land comes out, we ask is there value to the land and that would let us know what is around it. Chair Carboni ask Mr. Nunes to work with the Assessors to come up with that. Mr. Olivieri said he will check with the staff on the timing, which could be sometime in November. Member Candito said we would like one now also. Member Day said the report could include the status of the lot. There is a 5-year period that they have to pay the roll back taxes, so the lots should continue to be included for 5 years with the assessed value. Mr. Olivieri said the first report will go back as far as the rollback taxes that will go into effect. They can provide what has come out in the past few years and it will be a rolling list.

Member Fabian left the meeting at 6:55 PM.

**Discuss possible updates to the existing Chapter 61 procedures to account for land with no third-party Purchase and Sales Agreement currently place**

Member Day said this came up recently where land was presented to the Board. Recently land came before us without a Purchase and Sale Agreement or a Notice of Intent. We need something else in the current flow chart to address this. Perhaps we should form a working group. Chair Carboni said this would be an addition to the current policy. She suggested that Member Day meet with Mr. Nunes to go over things he would like to change. Chair Carboni asked for this to come back in June to the Board.

**Discuss and possible vote to approve Board of Assessors Office Assistant pay level/grade**

*John Olivieri, Jr., Chairman of the Board of Assessors and Lacey Marshall, Human Resources Director were present for the discussion.* Chair Carboni said this is for a change in staffing at the Assessors' Office. Ms. Marshall said we have internally put out a full-time Board of Assessors Office Assistant job opening. This is due to the full-time Assessors' Specialist retiring and would ensure that the office would have staff coverage hours of 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM. The current part-time clerk who has been employed for seven (7) years applied and will be going from part-time to full-time. There were a few additional tasks in the full-time job. Her part time rate was \$24.02 per hour; the starting pay for the full-time position is \$19.67. The request is to start her at a higher step

that is comparable to what she is making now at \$23.74 per hour. The Assessors' FY25 budget is still \$20,000 less than in FY24 due to the full-time specialist going to part time. Chair Carboni asked when would the position start? Ms. Marshall said we have not submitted the offer of employment yet until we know what rate we are offering it at. As soon as we do that, she can start. Member Candito said she has never promoted someone from part time to full time with a decrease in the hourly rate. Ms. Marshall said in July of 2024 with the 3% increase for FY25, she will be above the \$24.02; it will bring her to \$24.19 per hour, in addition to being eligible for benefits.

Upon a motion made by Member Day and seconded by Member Candito, it was:

VOTED: To authorize the Human Resources Director to offer the full time Assessors' Office Assistant at a rate of \$23.74 per hour, level 4, step 6.  
Unanimous in favor.

**Discuss and possible vote to approve Public Way License Application for Tour de Crème Bike Ride/Fundraiser on May 19, 2024 and discuss request to waive the fee**

Chair Carboni said we have a public way license application for Tour de Crème Bike Ride Fundraiser on May 19, 2024. They are requesting a waiver on the \$250 fee. Chair Carboni said the fee was supporting any work the Department of Public Works (DPW) may do for the event. Member Donahue said the riders are probably staggered. Member Candito said we need to make sure that they take care of litter. Member Day asked if the Board has ever waived a fee? Ms. Craig-McGee said this was the first request.

Upon a motion made by Member Donahue and seconded by Member Day, it was:

VOTED: To accept the request to waive the fee for the Public Way License Application for the Tour de Crème Bike Ride/Fundraiser.  
Unanimous in favor.

**Committee Updates:**

**Senior Center Feasibility**

Member Candito said the scope of the project was reduced from a \$3 million project to a \$250,000 project to provide a food pantry and a place to do the Brown Bag program. She commended the people involved in the project.

**Fire Station Building Committee**

Chair Carboni said the Committee is meeting tomorrow night at 6:30 PM at the Police Station. After the Board's vote to support the recommendation of the Fire Station Building Committee's (FSBC) for the site location, she neglected to request a letter be sent to the Park Commission that Select Board supported the location and we will continue to inform them of updates. Member Day asked Chair Carboni if she anticipated the committee discussing the reuse, demolition and abatement of the current facilities. Chair Carboni said that is not in the change of the FSBC. The Select Board



could add it in there. Member Candito asked is there the capacity to do a change order? Chair Carboni said we are discussing that tomorrow. It was \$220,000 for the initial phase of the project. Member Candito said if we wanted we could create an additional set of criteria for the scope. Member Day said the funds voted at Town Meeting were specifically for the schematic design for the new station; the next phase would be the existing facility. Chair Carboni said she is not sure if they even included that in the feasibility study. Member Candito said we need to talk about the impact of moving the station and either demolition or rehabbing of the current space. Chair Carboni said we can bring that back.

#### Old Colony Regional Vocational Technical Building Committee

Member Day said there are no new updates. He reviewed the current situation for the new Board Members and the timeline for the project. It will be about 12-18 months when they come to the Towns for funding. They desire to add HVAC and Plumbing Programs. Chair Carboni said the Board has been extended the opportunity for a tour of the school.

#### Town Administrator Search Committee

Chair Carboni asked for this item to be included in the updates. Ms. Craig-McGee said the consultant has been asked to provide the contract.

#### Schedule Select Board Goal Setting Meeting

Chair Carboni said she anticipates this to be a 2-hour meeting with goal setting being the primary focus. She asked the Board to think of some goals to accomplish over the next year. The Human Resources Director has had training in facilitation of goals as part of the team and we would invite Ms. Craig-McGee and Ms. Cotsoridis to the meeting as it effects the Select Board Office. She would like to come up with five (5) goals for the Board to discuss. Member Day asked about the timing. Chair Carboni would like to meet before Town Meeting. Member Day suggested having one (1) meeting to bring the topics in and then start these meetings. Chair Carboni asked to leave this item under Old Business on the agenda.

#### New Business

Member Candito said she noticed that Middleborough publishes their full warrant in the Nemasket Week newspaper. She would like us to consider doing that. This will be discussed at the April 22<sup>nd</sup> meeting.

Member Candito said she would like us to consider adopting a code of conduct for interaction based on the Supreme Court decision. She is looking at Sandwich's that just passed and they use KP Law.

Chair Carboni asked Ms. Craig-McGee to prepare a list of action items from the meeting and that list will get shared with everyone.

Member Day said there was a comment made at a meeting that completely goes against public procurement procedures. It would be good for us to do something for our volunteers to discuss this. Member Candito said KP Law will do two (2) classes. Chair Carboni said KP Law provided a list of courses that they offer. She will meet with Mr. Nunes and identify what classes we should do. Member Day asked is there a cost. Mr. Nunes said there is no cost and he will forward the list.

### **Old Business**

#### **a. Meeting Minutes Sample**

Chair Carboni said this is based on a conversation at the last meeting. Minutes are a public recording of activity that has taken place at a meeting. When reviewing minutes, it doesn't say who drafted them and when they were adopted. She spoke to the Town Clerk and she liked the idea of having the name of the person recording the minutes and the date approved. Member Carboni said she would like to adopt this as a practice. This can come back on April 22<sup>nd</sup> meeting. Member Day said when meetings are posted, the subscribers get a notice saying just meeting minutes. Ms. Craig-McGee adds in the date of the minutes. We can ask the people posting the minutes to add the dates in. Chair Carboni said she and Ms. Craig-McGee spoke about gathering all the recording secretaries to discuss the etiquette of minutes. The Town Clerk would like to attend.

### **40R District**

Member Day said the Board had authorized him to meet with Building Commissioner, Chairman of the Planning Board and Town Counsel about creating another 40R subdistrict. He would like to continue working on this and has received word that another 40B is coming from the same developer. The Board had no concerns with Member Day continuing. Mr. Nunes said he will be meeting with the Building Commissioner and the Vice Chair of the Planning Board at 4:15 PM. He asked Member Day if he would like to join the meeting.

### **Subsidized Housing Inventory**

Member Day said we are still listed at 250 units and there is concern that there may be 20-30 missing new units. Member Candito asked if they fell off? Member Day said no, they are missing. The Town Administrator's Office was handling that. Member Day said that had landed with the Town Planner. Member Candito said the Building Commissioner has that information. Member Day asked if the Town Administrator is the reporting authority. Member Candito said yes; it is due in September. She can help with this. Member Day said we are at 5.71% right now.

Member Donahue left the meeting at 7:42 PM. She will be missing the next meeting as she is on vacation.

### **Correspondence**

1. Department of Environmental Protection Waterways Regulation Program

### **Announce next Select Board Meeting**

Chair Carboni announced the next Select Board Meetings.

**Executive Session**

At 7:44 PM, upon a motion made by Member Day and seconded by Member Candito, it was:

VOTED: To enter Executive Session pursuant to M.G.L c.30A Sec. 21(a)(6) to consider the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real estate (a portion of land located at 1 Elliot Way) if the Chair declares that an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the public body and not to return to Open Session.

Roll call vote: Member Candito - aye; Member Day - aye; and Chair Carboni - aye.

**List of documents provided at the Select Board Meeting of April 9, 2024**

1. Agenda page
2. Agenda page
3. Agenda page
4. Agenda page; Town Administrator report
5. Agenda page
6. Agenda page; ARPA Summary; Capital Project Requests from ARPA funding
7. Agenda page; Select Board Meeting Minutes of March 11, 2024 and March 25, 2024
8. Agenda page
9. Agenda page
10. Agenda page; letter from Council on Aging Board Chairperson
11. Agenda page; memo from Conservation Commission; letters of interest from applicants
12. Agenda page; letter from Mark Knox
13. Agenda page; memo from Fire Chief; Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan
14. Agenda page
15. Agenda page; Chapter 61 Right of First Refusal Policy and Procedures;
16. Agenda page; memo from Human Resources Director
17. Agenda page; letter from Mattapoissett Land Trust, Inc. and Friends of the Mattapoissett Bike Path; Public Way License Application; route map; insurance certificate; letter requesting fee waiver
18. Agenda page
19. Agenda page
20. Agenda page
21. Agenda page; minutes page sample
22. Agenda page; Department of Environmental Protection Waterways Regulation Program notice
23. Agenda page
24. Agenda page